May 12, 2015

Dear Praying Friends,

One of the greatest blessings of salvation is the opportunity we have to serve our Lord. It is truly the most worthwhile thing anyone could do with their life, and we delight in the chance to tell others of Him.



Our plan since coming to Cambodia has been to work alongside the Stivers family. With

regret we must report, however, that they will be leaving us this month. Since having surgery for thyroid cancer a few years ago, Chris Stivers has developed some health issues that require specialized attention, and they are planning to go to the US for a medical furlough. We don't know what the path ahead holds for them, but please be in prayer for them as they deal with these issues, and for us as we make adjustments in our planning as well.

Although we are saddened, we are still fully committed to the work here in Kampong Cham leading Grace Baptist Church. We are already in the thick of things with teaching and preaching, and with evangelism. It is still the hot season here in Cambodia, with temperatures well over 100° every day, so we appreciate your prayers for strength for us, both physical and spiritual. Please pray for continued progress and clarity in the language, as I am preaching and speaking with people about the Lord daily. It is so important that they understand their great need and the great grace of our Lord.

For His Name's Sake,

Matt and Nikki Brown

Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests

- Health and Safety
- Language Learning
- Relationships and witness with neighbors
- The Members of Grace Baptist Church
- Transition to Kampong Cham

Interested in receiving this electronically? Subscribe online @ brownstocambodia.wordpress.com/partner-with-us

Sending Church Good News Baptist Church Pastor Mike Ascher 3252 Taylor Road Chesapeake, VA 23321

Email: mattandnikki103@yahoo.com Cell: (757) 771-0076

Website: brownstocambodia.wordpress.com

Mission Board
World Wide New Testament
Baptist Missions
PO Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC 28086